
 

 
  
To: John Baczek Attn: Praveen Kaini 
   Medhavi Shah 
    
From: Stephen Jones By: Giancarlo Gierbolini 
 
Subject: Structure Geotechnical Report* 
 Culvert Replacement (Proposed SN 022-8300)  
 
Date: March 4, 2021  
 
 
*Route: FAP 344 (IL Route 83) 
Location: over IL Route 38 Ramp Ditch 
Section: 2020-196-T 
County: DuPage 
Contract: 62M69 
 
 
The IDOT District One Geotechnical Unit has reviewed the revised Structure 
Geotechnical Report (SGR) prepared by Interra, Inc., dated January 28, 2021 for 
the above-referenced project.  The report was revised based on comments from 
the IDOT District One Geotechnical Unit dated January 6, 2021 and provides 
geotechnical recommendations for the proposed culvert replacement under IL 83 
at the crossing with IL 38, in Oak Brook Terrace, DuPage County.    
 
The proposed improvements covered in the SGR consist of the removal and 
replacement of and existing box culvert under IL 83, which carries drainage water 
from the ditch adjacent to IL 38.  The existing box culvert (SN 022-2022) is a single 
cell 10’ x 4’ and will be replaced with a proposed triple box culvert (SN 022-8300) 
consisting of one 10’ x 5’ culvert with a 8’ x 5’ culvert on each side.  Wing walls on 
either end of the culvert will consist of driven sheet piles.   
 
After reviewing the revised SGR, we find that all of the previous comments have 
been addressed, and the report is approved.  We would like to add the following 
comment, which does not need to be addressed in the report and does not require 
a revised report to be submitted. 
 

1. Based on the soils encountered in the borings and the plans provided by 
the design team, the culvert bearing grade will be within a sand layer that 
is below the static water level.  Although the water encountered may be 
perched (“trapped”) in the granular soils and not represent the long-term 
water table, it should be anticipated that the contractor will need to 
excavate through saturated sand to construct the culvert.  The contractor 
should be aware that they will need to employ necessary dewatering 
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methods to facilitate a stable excavation and prepare the base for the 
culvert. 
 

If you have any questions regarding this review, please contact Robert Claussen, 
P.E. at (847)705-4735 or Giancarlo Gierbolini, P.E. at (847) 705-4003. 
 
 
Cc: IDOT Soil Inspector 
  


